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Hello Mayor, Council Members, City Manager, and City Attorney,  

The purpose of this letter is to ask you to reconsider granting of Microbusiness licenses to both Always 
on Time Consulting and Precision Apothecary (JUVA LIFE).   

The city currently has two legislative business items on the May 07, 2019 Agenda regarding cannabis 
businesses LB 19-023 and LB 19-025 which although are separate items have overlapping similarities.  

The approval of both JUVA LIFE facilities is particularly concerning given that under LB 19-025, staff is 
recommending rescinding approval of a commercial cannabis permit for Vista Development Enterprises 
indicating that Vista is associated with an individual who was recently arrested by Hayward Police 
Department for illegal cannabis cultivation.  From the Summary Attachment 1 of the LB 19-025 Staff 
Report “Vista did not disclose this individual’s involvement with Vista during the application review 
process. This was an omission of material information that affected the outcome of Vista’s application 
and justifies the City Council rescinding the prior approval.  While the staff’s recommendation to rescind 
the permit of a bad faith actor in Hayward is welcome, this also applies to Mr. Chloupek and the 2 
businesses he claims to be overseeing.  Using the same standard of illegal cultivation in Hayward, please 
see corresponding evidence below.  (Children’s faces have been blurred to protect their privacy). These 
posts are from Mr. Chloupeks Facebook account.  

Doug Chloupek Facebook Profile 
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November 22, 2016: Post about Cannabis Nursery in Hayward 

 

August 29, 2017: Post about Hayward Medical Marijuana Cultivation Facility 

 



ATTACHMENT IV 

Page 3 of 5 
 

February 20, 2018: Post about Sale of Marijuana Grow Facility (Not as Owner but Broker) 

 

 

.  
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To verify these posts, you can scroll down to the respective dates listed above from the link below: 

https://www.facebook.com/doug.chloupek 

We ask that the City of Hayward be consistent in enforcing its policies and deny the JUVA LIFE 
applications until it can verify that Mr. Chloupeks operations were compliant with local and state law, 
otherwise they should be disqualified and removed from consideration. We also recommend grabbing 
applicable screenshots before applicant removes them when confronted about it. Removing of posts 
does not clear them from the Facebook servers and may be retrieved if warranted. 

We urge staff to consider this extra due diligence provided to them and that they take appropriate 
actions to ensure the integrity of the Hayward cannabis licensing process.     

https://www.facebook.com/doug.chloupek

